4








Staff:
Theodore Baecher








Counsel to the Committee








Michele Kalafer








Policy Analyst to the Committee

[image: image1.png]



T H E  C O U N C I L

REPORT OF THE GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS DIVISION

MARCEL VAN OOYEN, DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF

COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY

HON. PETER F. VALLONE JR., CHAIR

September 12, 2003

PROP. RES. NO. 288-A:
BY:
Council Members Yassky, Vallone Jr., Addabbo Jr., Clarke, DeBlasio, Felder, Fidler, Gerson, Katz, Koppell, Monserrate, Moskowitz, Nelson, Perkins, Recchia Jr., Rivera, Seabrook, Sears, Serrano, Gennaro and Brewer.

TITLE:
Calls on the United States Congress to pass H.R. 260, which would close the background check loophole at gun shows by extending the Brady law to all sales at gun shows.

Proposed Reso 288-A indicates that a “majority of gun shows nationwide currently allow the anonymous buying and selling of firearms without conducting a background check and without the record keeping that would enable gun tracing.”   The proposed resolution further indicates that these “gun shows are a significant source of guns and firearms for criminals who use them in the commission of crimes” and that “even those States which have enacted proactive and strict gun laws find it increasingly difficult to reduce crimes and gun violence that are committed with firearms bought at gun shows.” 

H.R. 260, also known as the Gun Show Background Check Act, “will require the registration of gun show promoters and will set forth the responsibilities of promoters, licensees, and other transferors” and will, among other things, “extend Brady Law background checks to all firearms sales at gun shows, thus closing the gun show loophole.”  The closing of such loophole, according to the proposed resolution, “will have a significant impact on the protection of our communities and our young people.”
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